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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, September 17, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  J McNett
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from August 20, 2020 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.  Comm Hansen will deliver to the county for processing.

DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The ED updated the Board.  Jennifer Lewis reported that Friends will be launching a fall fund drive beginning next month.  The goal is to raise $20,000, matching a $20,000 contribution already pledged by a donor.  The focus will be new LED lighting in the pool area, replacement of the pool cleaning system, replacement of pool filters, installation of a hands-free fountain in the upstairs exercise area and a $10K rainy-day fund for contingencies.  Management salaries have been reduced 25% until revenues recover.  The county COVID dashboard continues to improve.  We have moved to the fall schedule, accommodating the new school day.  Masters has maxed out on available slots and TAC has a 30-swimmer waiting list.  We will be converting to city fibre next month.  Comm Olson inquired about the telephone system, which is currently on Comcast and whether a new provider would be needed.  This will be researched.
July financial statements were reviewed.  Revenue was short $17K and expenses were short $13K.  YTD net income is $60K.  Daily receipts continue at roughly 1/3 of year-ago levels.  
Cash flow projections are estimated to produce a cash balance of 235K as of the end of March 2021.  This is roughly in-line with September projections, meaning that with the 25% wage cut, we appear to be cash-flow neutral.  
OLD BUSINESS
1. Budget Process.  It was agreed that we will use 2020 budget numbers in 2021, with modification to categories that are known quantities.  We will create new views as we move into the new year and revenue/expense numbers clarify.  The ED will bring a draft budget to the board at the October meeting, which will be finalized in November.
ADJOURN
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 22 at 5:30 p.m. It will be scheduled virtually via Zoom.  
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